
June 6, 2018 

Ms. Cheryl Laatsch 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
PO Box 7921                                               
Madison, WI 53707-7921 

Ms. Laatsch: 

Invasive Species Monitoring Plan 

Hydro FERC Project No. NATDAM No. License Article 
Caldron Falls 2525 WI00759 412 
High Falls 2595 WI00754 409 
Johnson Falls 2522 WI00758 410 
Sandstone Rapids 2546 WI00760 411 
Peshtigo  2581 WI00756 408 
Potato Rapids 2560 WI00757 409 

In accordance with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) Order Modifying and Approving 
the Updated Comprehensive Land and Wildlife Management Plan (CLWMP)‐ Invasive Species 
Monitoring Plan for the Peshtigo Hydroelectric Project, Potato Rapids Hydroelectric Project, Caldron 
Falls Hydroelectric, High Falls Hydroelectric Project , Johnson Falls Hydroelectric Project, and Sandstone 
Rapids issued on July 21, 2014, Wisconsin Public Service (WPS) is to monitor for the zebra mussel 
(Dreissena polymorpha) until the presence of the zebra mussel is confirmed on the hydros.   

A zebra mussel was found on May 26, 2018 attached to another mussel species in the reservoir; see 
Attachment A for location and Attachment B for pictures.  Per the CLWMP, zebra mussel monitoring at 
the High Falls project will be discontinued. 

Should you have any questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me 
at 920-433-5558 or Jessica.Roloff@WECEnergyGroup.com . 

Sincerely, 

Jessica Roloff 
Environmental Consultant 

Enclosures 
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ATTACHMENT A 



High Falls Hydroelectric Project
Zebra Mussel Monitoring

Sources: Esri, HERE,
DeLorme, USGS, Intermap, 6/6/2018
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Document Path: \\esri-prod-fs\Environmental\Invasive_Species_Survey\InvasiveSpeciesSurvey_ZM_20170316.mxd
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